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DAY 

Principal’s Report 

This Week’s Newsletter 
I thought it might be helpful this week to focus on the way the current COVID-

19 crisis is affecting our school community. It might come across as more serious 

than our normal ‘Buzz’ and I hope you find this puts some things into 

perspective.    

Our Sincere Thanks 
Firstly, I want to make an important acknowledgement to our parents and 

carers. We know that every family faces similar challenges when it comes to 

learning at home, even if we all have a different set of circumstances. It’s very 

hard to juggle working from home whilst also trying to support a child in 

learning, so if you are feeling a little exhausted, then this is understandable.   

We often talk about schools being most successful when teachers and parents 

build a strong partnership, and the current circumstances has brought this into 

sharp focus. In order for our teaching and support staff to successfully help 

students learn at home we need our parents and carers to be our partners in 

supporting each child to navigate and understand the learning tasks. This 

supporting role continues to be absolutely vital, and without it many students 

would have simply not been able to participate as well as they have. In short, 

we need you as much as you need us, and we are partners together in this 

challenging time. 

So from us to you….We think what you are doing as 

parents is incredible! Stop for a moment and think 

about it. You have been put in a position that none 

of us ever expected, and yet you are working so 

hard to make a go of it every day. Your children 

continue to learn and grow, despite everything. 

Don’t underestimate the importance of every small 

thing you are doing, it’s making a difference, and in 

the long term we will hopefully be able to look back 

and see this. 

On behalf of all of our teaching and support staff I would like to say a heartfelt 

thanks to all of our parents and carers for all the support, encouragement, help 

and time you have put into remote learning at home. We appreciate it more 

than you may realise, and hope that you find comfort in knowing how valued 

you contribution has been and continues to be in helping your child with 

learning at home. It’s certainly going to be a moment in time we won’t forget.   

Enrolment for 2021 
Normally, Term 2 would be a busy time for enrolment. Tours 

would be happening for new families, and schools being 

chosen. In this regard we need your help on two fronts. Firstly, 

any existing APPS families can let us know if you have a child 

starting school in 2021. Give Meredith or Jackie and call on 9544 

1553 so we can add them to our list. And also, if you have friends 

or know parents looking for a school tell them to get in touch. We are happy to 

answer any questions on the phone, and get the process of school choice 

going again. Unfortunately, the Open Morning originally organised for this 

Saturday 2nd May has been postponed for now. We would appreciate any help 

in building future enrolment.  
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Managing a Difficult Time Together 
This past week we met with some representatives of our School Council and Parents and Friends, in order to 

get feedback about learning from home from a parental perspective. This was an important opportunity to 

hear directly from parents about their experience at home. 

After reflecting on this feedback we want you to know that if things are not going as you hoped, then this is 

OK. It’s OK if students just complete what they can, and if that means just one activity, then it’s not a problem.  

We don’t want you as parents to be stressed and under pressure any more than necessary. If you and your 

children need a day off please have one! It’s hard for everyone, and the one thing we have hopefully learnt 

is to be kind to ourselves and have realistic expectations. 

For the record, we want everyone to know that you don’t need to explain or make apologies if learning at 

home is not going to plan. ‘Do what you can, when you can, and know that it enough for us.’  

When will Schools Return? 
At this stage I have not been provided with any updates by the Department of Education regarding return to 

school dates or how it might work. As you know there are a lot of mixed messages in the media which 

unfortunately is causing some confusion.  This is not helped by the fact that our Federal and State 

governments are also providing contrasting opinions regarding the best way forward. 

Education is a State responsibility, and in this matter, it is up to the Chief Health Officer of Victoria and the 

State Minister for Education to make this call. They are the decision makers for Victoria and have a heavy 

burden when it comes to schools, as it involves nearly a million students. Any return to school will come with 

the inevitable contact between students, staff and parents, and logically this needs to be managed carefully. 

We know that many parents are concerned about the length of time students are learning from home, 

however the current advice of the Chief Health Officer remains the same, and is unlikely to change before 

the 11th May. This week the Victorian Government has announced a massive COVID-19 testing program over 

the next 2 weeks, and will then use this information to make a decision based on the data. 

I remain hopeful that our students and staff will be able to return to school as soon as possible, even if in a 

modified arrangement.  Despite what is sometimes implied in the media, principals and teachers have little 

or no input into this decision. If the Government decides to transition students back to schools, teachers will 

be expected to return to work in the same way as we were asked to work from home.  

Video Conferencing Starts Next Week 
I’m very pleased to report that we will be starting to provide live video conferences from the start of next 

week. We know that our students have been really missing the daily interactions with their teacher and friends, 

so we are hoping this will be a support and comfort to them at this time. All students will be invited to 

participate in one live video conference with their teacher and a small group of classmates. At this 

conference our students will have the opportunity to see and hear from other members of their class, and 

their class teacher. Initially, we have set aside time for one conference to touch base with all students next 

week, and then we will work out what is needed from there. 

 Planning for this has been underway for the past week, and a successful trial was conducted on Monday 

and Wednesday. Our chosen tool, WebEx, is the preferred video conferencing tool of the Department of 

Education and Training. It’s easy to use this online platform to join in a live conference. We have put together 

a comprehensive set of instructions that parents can follow, but some may not need them, as it’s fairly straight 

forward.  

Each Friday our class teachers will post a schedule of the video conferences for the following week in the 

‘Stream’ on Google Classrooms. The schedule will show the day and time that each child has been allocated 

to a conference. If this time is OK then just note it down.  The teacher will provide a link to the conference on 

the day it is scheduled for. You click on the link and it will take you to WebEx, which is an online portal. If the 

time or day is not OK, please let the teacher know, and they will try and change it for you. You can message 

them via GC or use email. Our aim is that we have each child attend one video conference next week.  

In order to ensure our video conferencing adheres to the Child Safe Standards children should only 

participate when they are sitting in a common area of the home, and a parent or adult must be in the same 

area. Parents do not have to watch or listen, but we need this condition to be met by all participants. The 

teachers will check this at the start of the conference. 

 A set of ground rules has been established for video conferencing which are as follows:  

WebEx ground rules.  

1. Stay seated and focussed.  

2. Be on time and ready to start 5 minutes before hand to allow for any technical 

difficulties. 

3. Sit in a room where an adult is near and can listen in. Let family members know you 

are on a video call.  

4. Turn on your video. Mute yourself until it’s your turn. 

5. Raise your hand if you would like to contribute or answer a question. 
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6. Be respectful at all times. 

7. You can only send a message if it is for everyone. 

8. No eating and drinking during a meeting (water is okay). 

9. Remember, our best always! 

We trust that offering video conferences adds another element of support for our students, and that they 

enjoy the opportunity.  

Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) 

Any families who now hold a Health Care or Pensioner Card are entitled to claim the Camps, Sports and 

Excursions fund for their child/ren. There is more information contained in this Newsletter, and our business 

manager, Karen Hogan can assist. Contact the office who will put you in touch with Karen. Families should 

take advantage of this extra support, which provides $125.00 as a contribution towards any of these 

programs.  

And Finally… 

Both Miss Carr and I sincerely hope that everyone is well. If you did not catch our video message earlier in the 

week then we want everyone to know that we feel very proud of all of our students, staff and parents/carers. 

If we have to be in this situation we are both so glad to be in it with you all. Amsleigh Park Primary School is a 

fantastic school community, and we are privileged to be part of it. 
Until Next time,  

Michael Cormick 
Principal 

 

PS: You might have noticed I’m having a little fun with Bitmojis this week. It’s always nice to 

learn something new, even if it’s not really that important!  

 

From Meredith in the Office 
We would like to remind you that school is open and we are still on the phone every day. The office is being 

staffed remotely, so when you call you will hear a recorded message. If you want to talk to Meredith you must 

press ‘2’ and then wait to be connected. If Meredith calls you the number will not come up as the normal 

school phone number, so keep a look out for this if you are expecting a call.  
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APPS UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Located in the Thelma Baily Learning & Sporting Centre 
 

OPENING HOURS – TERM 2 2020   

 

MONDAY:   Mornings 8:45am – 9:30am  

TUESDAY:  Afternoons 3:00PM – 3:45PM 
WEDNESDAY:   Mornings 8:45am – 9:30am 

 
(Credit Card / Eftpos payments should be made at the General Office prior to collecting items) 

 
A copy of the approved uniform list is available at the Uniform Shop,  

the General Office and on our website www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au 
 

For any other queries, or to source second hand items, please visit  
the Uniform Shop during the above opening hours. 

 
Thank you to the families who donate second hand uniforms to the school.   

It is greatly appreciated and enables us to supply good quality items  
for sale at reduced prices. However, we currently have plenty of stock on hand, therefore cannot 

accept any more donations at this time. 
 
Libby Jumas 
Uniform Shop Co-Ordinator 

                WINTER ITEMS    
 

ITEM 
 
Bomber Jacket 
 
Long Sleeve Panelled Polo 
 
Windcheater 
 
Track Pant – Double Knee 
 
Track Pants – Straight Leg 
 
Girls Pants – Straight Leg 
 
Slouch Hat 

SIZES 
 
4 - 14 
 
4 – 16 
 
6 – 14 
 
4 – 14 
 
4 – 14 
 
4 – 16 
 
Small, Medium, Large, Extra Large 

PRICE 
 
$37.00 each   (Size 16 $42.00) 
 
$28.00 each 
 
$24.00 each   (Size 16 $28.00) 
 
$23.50 each   (Size 16 $27.00) 
 
$23.50 each   (Size 16 $27.00) 
 
$22.00 each 
 
$10.00 each 
 

http://www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au/
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         HOW TO DOWNLOAD THE FlexiBuzz APP 
 

What is it and what do I need to know? 

 FlexiBuzz is an easy to use messaging ‘app’ designed to enable Amsleigh Park PS to communicate 
directly with parents via their phones, tablets and computers.  

 FlexiBuzz can be downloaded for free and is used to access newsletters, notices, calendar events 
and the latest news from around the school. Parents can also communicate student absences to the 
school through the app, request meetings or pass on information to teachers & Admin staff. 

 FlexiBuzz is not social media, although it’s based on similar technology.  

 FlexiBuzz provides the option to receive push notifications when a new posting has been made. 

To ensure the content posted to FlexiBuzz is kept within our school community, we have put a password on 
all Grade inboxes. This ‘single’ password will be commonly known and shared within our school community 
and will be required when you set up the app.   

The password for all Grade level inboxes is:  APTB15 (it’s case sensitive!) 

We recommend all families, including future preps subscribe. 

When you first download FlexiBuzz, select the inboxes you want to subscribe to by clicking on the ticks. You 
will then be prompted to enter the password, which is only required once. Following this you are ready to 
start receiving messages from the school.  

     Register for FlexiBuzz                    Here’s How… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We trust you find FlexiBuzz to be a convenient and effective communication tool. 

If you require any assistance in accessing FlexiBuzz please contact the General Office 
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Message from Commonwealth Bank; 

 

The School Banking program will remain on hold until the normal 

operating rhythm of schools resumes. 
 

We will continue to monitor the situation and keep you informed with any updates including 

how we will be managing Dollarmite tokens for students. 

 

In the meantime, here are some handy online resources for parents who wish to maintain 

momentum with their child’s financial education: 

 

 Start Smart: these resources have been created to improve children’s money 

management skills, and is aligned to the Australian Curriculum and the National 

Consumer Financial Literacy Framework. 

 

 The Beanstalk: offers videos and fun activities for children to learn  

about money. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.startsmart.com.au%2Fteacher-resources%2Fprimary-resources%2F&data=02%7C01%7Chogan.karen.m%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Ca7a1e22e751d456b9b0c08d7dc11f59b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637219842237304530&sdata=aeemVug8qH3eOjYg8S7NjtqndOlsaTHmQ%2FeRUb7%2FLMc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.commbank.com.au%2Fpersonal%2Fcan%2Fteaching-kids-about-money.html%3Fei%3Dtl_visit-beanstalk&data=02%7C01%7Chogan.karen.m%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Ca7a1e22e751d456b9b0c08d7dc11f59b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637219842237314523&sdata=llF4P6iG%2FCCvBURll8c%2FLlwo5EuGCJku0n1gXqc0rNA%3D&reserved=0
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